Sir/Madam

T have been unable to submit comments on Application 2017/6655/P relating to 60 Canfield Gardens
via the planning website because the 'comments until' section has a date earlier than the date
when the application was registered. This seems to be a very frequent occurrence and reduces
the likelihood of people submitting comments. Does it also mean that people don't get electronic
alerts as there is no comment period?

The application relates to enlarging a first floor external rear terrace due to permission having
been granted for an increased size extension to the ground floor level.

It was a specific constraint in the decision letter giving approval for the enlarged extension
(application 2017/3212/P) that 'the roof of the extension hereby permitted, other than the area
designated for the terrace, shall not be used as a roof terrace/balcony' in order 'to prevent
unreasonable overlooking of neighbouring premises...."

This means that this new application should be refused by Camden since there was a clear
position from Camden only two months ago saying use of the new extension roof would be
prevented from use as a terrace or amenity area.

| trust that Camden will uphold this and refuse the application which if granted would cause even
further overlooking of neighbouring gardens including into properties and gardens on Compayne
Gardens.

Please acknowledge receipt of this email.

Kind regards
Lucy

Lucy Findlay
45 Compayne Gardens NW6 3DB



